
Knights of Columbus 
Dedham Council No. 234 

369 Washington Street 

 

Dedham, Massachusetts 02026 

 

Telephone (781) 326-9719 

Regular Meetings—Apr 6 & 20 at 8PM 

Surge Meeting —  Apr 13 at 7:30PM 

Hours of Adoration— Apr 9 & 23 at 8PM 

 Saturday Knights Club Meeting: Apr 10 

at 7PM 
 

RECORDER 

William Killion, PGK 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

Stephen Heaslip 

TREASURER 

Steve Riley, PGK 

ADVOCATE 

Andrew Lawlor, P.G.K. 

WARDEN 

Joseph Griffin 

INSIDE GUARDS 

Frank Fico 

Charles Kanelos 

OUTSIDE GUARDS 

Richard Bingell 

James Brothers 

  

Zoom Meetings:  We continue our Zoom meetings in April.  If you are not receiving 
invites, email bill.killion@hotmail.com and you will be put on the list.  You can join by 
phone also  Call 929-205-6099 Meeting ID 8167408049 passcode 222685. 

50/50 Raffle: Because we can not hold our spring social fundraiser this year.  We are 
going to hold another 50/50 raffle to raise funds for the council.  Again we will only sell 
50 tickets.  This sold out last time so get your tickets early!  So from now till May 3rd 
2021 or until they are gone you can buy a ticket.  May 4th we will draw the prizes at 
the business meeting (either in person or on Zoom).   Prizes will be 1 $1000 winner, 1 
$500. winner, and 5 $200 winners.  Each ticket will be $100.  and you can only win 
once on a ticket so again you have a 1 in 6 chance of being a winner.  You can secure 
a ticket by mailing a check to the PO Box 244, or by using the Paypal on the council 
web site.  We will confirm your ticket via email, or phone. 

Saturday Knights Club: We met on March 6 and 
had a great game of “two truths and a lie”, in 
which each member has to tell three things about 
themselves, one of which is not true.  It’s a great 
way to know people better and it’s a lot of fun to 
guess the lie.  We also played a high stakes game 
of Left Center Right.  The winner was Gayle Al-
berico (pictured here with her stash).  Our next 
meeting will be on April 10 in the main hall.  We 
will play Pictionary.  This is always a fun time.  
Social distancing is practiced.  Please join us!! 

New Supreme Knight: Patrick Kelly started his 
tenure as Supreme Knight in March.  Our previ-
ous DD and State Deputy Paul O’Sullivan was 
named Deputy Supreme Knight. 

GRAND KNIGHT 

Lindsay Barich 

   CHAPLAIN  

Fr. Wayne Belschner 

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT 

Tom Chirokas 

CHANCELLOR 

Robert L. Black, P.G.K. 

TRUSTEE - 3 YRS. 

William Killion P.G.K. 

TRUSTEE - 2 YRS. 

John Deschenes, P.G.K. 

TRUSTEE - 1 YR. 

Frank Jurczak, P.G.K. 

INSURANCE AGENT 

Jerry Alberico 

On the web at www.dedhamkofc234.org  



      Newsletter April, 2021 

Motion from February: That Dedham Council #234 appropriate the sum of 
$50 to purchase 2 copies of the Supreme Knight’s new book, “These Liber-
ties We Hold Sacred” to be donated to the public libraries in Dedham. Sub-
mitted by Brian Keaney, PGK and seconded by Tom Chirokas Brian amend-
ed his motion to give the library one copy and keep one copy at the council 
Amendemnt seconded by Francis Galvin PGK. Motion passed.  

125th Anniversary Date: We have a date for our Council 125th Anniversary 
gala.  It is November 5, 2022.  The committee is meeting on March 25 to 
nail down the venue. 

Eucharistic Adoration: Hours of Adoration are Apr 9 & 23 at 8PM.  Social 
distancing is practiced and masks are strongly encouraged.  Please join us. 

Investment Club: The investment club will continue to meet on the fourth 
Tuesday of each month at 7:30PM in the clubroom. 

Building Association: We will hold our quarterly meeting on April 27 at 
8PM via Zoom.  We will use our regular council Zoom link and number. 

Degree Exemplification: Our Degree Team held an exemplification on 
March 16 via Zoom.  We welcomed 3 new members to our council who are 
now Third Degree Knights—David Loewen, Paul Fata, Gerry Doyle.  Ken 
Micciche also made his third degree at the same time.  Welcome, brothers. 

MOTIONS— 1)That Dedham Council #234 appropriate the sum of $39 to 
purchase a one year subscription to the Dedham Times. Submitted by Dick 
Bingell and seconded by Joe Griffin  

2) That Dedham Council #234 appropriate the sum of $1000 to pay for up 
front expenses for the 125th Anniversary Gala.  All unused funds to be re-
turned to the Council.  Submitted by William Killion, PGK and seconded by 
Steve Riley, PGK 

3) That Dedham Council #234 appropriate the sum of $250 for a donation to 
the Inner City School Scholarship fund.  Submitted by John DesChenes and 
seconded by William Killion, PBK 

4) That Dedham Council #234 appropriate the sum of $180 for a one year 
meet-up subscription.  This will allow for more spontaneous meetings be-
tween members.  Submitted by Steve Hern and seconded by Joe Griffin 

KC Club Winners: Jean Lathum, Rita Kirwin, Bob Desmond, Dave Walsh, 
Kelley McCormick  

https://www.facebook.com/dedhamkofc 


